MAC

Meeting Minutes

January 6, 2011

At 7:30PM Doyle W. opened the meeting and introduced the new Board for 2011.

President – Doyle Williams

1st VP – Joe Bowers

Treasurer – Charles Hite

Observing Chair – Paul Romanyszyn

Recording Secretary – Pam Prim

Corresponding Secretary – Alex Mowery

Thanks to Hap Griffin – Past President

Visitors – Marco McConnell, Bill Ehney

Observing Report by Paul R.

   The Canadian observers were mentioned.  Their observing report is on the MAC

   website if anyone wants to see it.  There were some meteor showers observed.

   Reminder of the upcoming Outreach dates for Saluda Shoals and Hunter Gatherer.

   Everyone was encouraged to get out and observe.  The Astronomical League

   Membership was discussed again, specifically the observing lists.

Treasurer’s Report by Charles H.

   There is $951.80 in the MAC account.

Paul Webb shared information on an astronomy lecture that will be held at Gardner Webb University in Shelby NC, January 29, 2011 from 9:00 – 5:00. This will be a daylong event with Burgess Optical as the vendor.

Paul will also be keeping up with the refreshment sign up sheet for 2011.

Presentation by Doug Librand: What to Wear in Cold Weather and How to Keep Warm

Paul Webb showed a video titled Cosmic Collisions from NASA Education.

Joe Bowers presented a brief overview of SkyTools Astronomy Software.  He

demonstrated some of the functions of the software including how to plan an observing session and how to compile lists.  These are especially useful for planning and logging.

Doyle W. reminded everyone of the February meeting to be held at The State Museum.  Doyle also asked everyone to fill out the survey that was handed out earlier.  Be sure to suggest topics for presentations in the upcoming year. 

Show & Tell

   Charles H. – photographer’s gloves 

   Doyle W. -  hoodie with planets

   Paul W. – for sale-telescope

   Will N. – video – Pleasant Point Observatory

Charles H. is accepting club dues tonight.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30PM and refreshments were served.

